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Alma Mater and has been Instructor of History at the University
of Wisconsin until called to this new field.

Edward McMahon is a graduate of the University of Wash-
ington. He did graduate work at the University of California
and has been five vears at the head of the History Department
of the Seattle High School. Last vear he obtained the Master of
Arts degree for graduate work in the University of Wisconsin.
He was then granted a Fellowship and will complete his work
for the Doctorate in the same institution next vear, after which
he will return and take up his work in the University of Wash-
ington on the American side of the subject.

Public Documents.

(Charles W, Smith, Assistant Librarian of the Umiversity of
Washington, has contributed a valuable paper to the Library
Journal on “Public Documents as a Library Resource.” Ap-
preciation of the article was shown by the editors of that official
organ of the American Library Association when they gave it
first place in the issue for May, 190o7. Mr. Smith is preparing
an article along similar lines with special reference to history for
this Ounarterly, to appear in an early issue.



